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 Best Wishes Always! 

Robert Lewis  1Cor. 15.58 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been on the trail again in August. My wife and I flew 

to Niagara Falls, New York, to preach a revival meeting for 

Matthew Furan 

at the Calvary 

Baptist Church. 

This is a mature 

church with 

many members 

that have been 

there for dec-

ades.  It was 

real blessing to 

encourage them 

and challenge 

them to prepare 

for the next generation of believers. My wife played the organ 

in some of the services while the lady who normally plays it 

had some medical procedures done. There are some new fami-

lies in the church and the Furan family is hitting it hard with 

visitation, soul winning and teaching. We were received well, 

and the Lord blessed the preaching of his Word with several 

decisions for the Lord, and testimonies as evidence. Pastor 

Furan’s son, Eric, led the singing. At the end of the meeting he 

loaded up to go to Heartland BBC to enroll as a music student. 

After the meeting with Calvary Baptist Church, my wife and I 

flew to Boston to participate in the 35th anniversary revival 

meeting  at Blackstone Valley Baptist Church in Cumberland, 

RI. This is the church that we started in 1975. Our son, Randy 

Lewis, has been 

the pastor of 

the church for 

eight years. He 

and his wife 

Kathy, have 

four children. 

All of them are 

working hard 

for the  Lord. 

While I was 

t h e r e ,  I 

preached again 

on “The Gen-

eration to Come”, encouraging them all to expect the Lord to 

help them pass down real Bible Christianity to the next gen-

eration. We celebrated three generations of preachers in my 

own family. My son’s son, Justin, is just 20 years old, but he is 

confident that the Lord wants him in ministry. He has attended 

one year of Bible college already and is currently serving part 

time on the staff at BVBC. He would like to work with the 

Spanish people. 

Evangelist Danny Long preached Monday through Friday, 

something that is almost unheard of these days.  The crowd 

was up every 

night and they 

participated in 

the service with 

e n t h u s i a s m . 

The altars were 

filled each ser-

vice. Danny’s 

wife, Pam, sang 

each night and 

added a real 

blessing to  the 

meetings. 

While the weather in Texas was over 100 degrees for several 

days in a row, the Lord allowed us to be in beautiful New Eng-

land. We did return to Dallas on the 23rd of August to partici-

pate in the 2010 Deputation School.  Every year, during the 

last week of August, we bring the new GIBM missionary can-

didates to Lewisville and have three days of  intensive training 

for them.  This year Troy Dorrell and Kenneth Walters as-

sisted Pastor 

Dick Webster 

and me with a 

host of mis-

sionary and 

family related 

topics. The 

c a n d i d a t e s 

who partici-

pated are  Jer-

emy and Kim-

berly Hatch, 

Scott and Er-

ica Bolticoff, 

and Paul and Sara Leclercq. Once they have completed the 

deputation school, they will be introduced to the fellowship at 

a national meeting. 

 


